Mountain Library Network

Executive Board Minutes

June 6, 2011

Call to Order:  The meeting of the MLN Executive Board was called to order at 11:00 a.m. on June 6, 2011 at the Raleigh County Public Library, by Judy Gunsaulis, Chair.  Members present were:  Judy Gunsaulis, Joanna Thompson, Amy Lilly, Emilee Seese, Ann Farr, Eva McGuire, Vicky Terry, Sarah Palfrey, Myra Ziegler, and Brian Raitz.  Guest present:  Johnnie King.

Minutes:  The minutes of the last board meeting and general membership meeting were approved as presented.

Committee Reports:  

· Circulation Committee – Emile Seese, committee chair, had nothing to report.
· Cataloging Committee – Vicky Terry, committee chair, reported that Suzette Lowe has been working with Terry Mullins and things have been going well.  There will be a cataloging meeting to work on problem records and possible RDA training once LC has made a decision.
· OPAC – Brian Raitz, committee chair, reminded the board that LibraryThing and Syndetics will be up for renewal soon.  A motion was made by Emile Seese and seconded by Eva McGuire to continue those services.  The motion carried.  Also discussed were the numerous upcoming changes in NetLibrary e-audiobooks.  After July 1, 2011 there will not be a NetLibrary website.  Also discussed was whether or not various members planned to continue subscribing to e-audiobooks via either EBSCO or Recorded Books.  Members agreed to allow Brian to go with Recorded Books for the remainder of the subscription.
Old Business:  Brian Raitz reported on API and the various issues in getting it up and running.  Brian will continue to work on resolving the issues. Judy Gunsaulis reported on possible Encore and Sierra demo dates.  Possible dates were sometime during the week of either July 19-21 or August 2-5.  It was decided to have Judy go back and ask for possible dates later in August.  The issue of multiple barcodes for patrons was discussed, including alternative ways of allowing patron access to Overdrive such as patron type or home library.  Judy Gunsaulis plans to follow up with Overdrive on this issue.

New Business:  The need for a new directors meeting was discussed.  It was decided to      recommend that libraries each send at least one person to the meeting, where an overview of the system and MLN policies would be presented.  New employees especially should be encouraged to attend.  A tentative date of Tuesday, September 27 was set.  Sarah will check the availability of using the meeting room at S. Charleston Public Library.



       Election of officers was begun.  Sarah Palfrey will be the incoming chair. All agreed to continue having Joanna Thompson as secretary.  Nominations were opened for the election of the chair-elect.  A motion was made by Vicky Terry and seconded by Emilee Seese to nominate Eva McGuire as chair-elect.  A motion was made by Myra Ziegler and seconded by Brian Raitz to close the nominations.  There being no further nominations, Eva McGuire was elected as the chair-elect.

Adjournment:  There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.  The next meeting was scheduled for August 29, 2011, at 10:30 a.m. at the headquarters of the Fayette County Public Library.

